

Permanent Secretary

Sanctuary Buildings 20 Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0207 340 7414 permanent.secretary@education.gov.uk

Alison Ley
Castle Hill School
alison.ley@castlehillschool.org.uk

02 November 2022

Dear Alison Ley,

You will be aware that Oak National Academy completed its transition to a Non-Departmental Public Body on 1st September. I wanted to take this opportunity to thank you for the resources, time and support you have contributed. Your partnership was crucial to providing children with access to high-quality remote education during an unprecedented period.

The curriculum resources you provided were essential to Oak's success in helping schools with the considerable task of transferring teaching from the classroom to home during the pandemic and throughout the recovery period. Since then, Oak has run over 150 million online lessons and the resources provided by Curriculum Partners have been accessed by an average of 78,000 users every day.

On behalf of both the Department for Education and Oak National Academy, I would like to thank you for your contribution to the positive impact of Oak's resources which continue to make a difference to teachers, children, and young people.

Yours sincerely,

SUSAN ACLAND-HOOD

PERMANENT SECRETARY